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Dear Friends,  

Gerry Gariepy shared the following with me from a newsletter in Hawaii.   

"Hello, welcome to Flight 2022! 

We are prepared to take off into the New Year!  

Please make sure you Attitude and Blessings are secured and in an upright position. All self-

destructive devices should be turned off at this time. Do what is right and get the Covid 

vaccine to keep you and those who are vulnerable in the community safe.  

 

All negativity, hurt and discouragement , should be put away. Should we lose altitude under 

pressure during the flight, reach up and pull down a prayer. Prayers will automatically be 

activated by one's faith. Once your faith is activated, you can assist other passengers. There 

will be NO BAGGAGE allowed on this flight! 

The Captain. God your Creator has cleared us for takeoff. Destination Eternity!" 

 

Also, remember in this time that life has been challenging for such a long time that it will 

drain our mental and physical health. In the face of overwhelming odds that threatens to 

derail everything you know. Rest, rehydrate, root yourself in prayer and gratitude. 

Remember that the world already has a Savior, and it isn't us. Request what you need from 

God. Return to the work that God needs you to do. If no one has said it to you recently "You 

ARE loved!" You are enough. You are doing your best even as you are feeling at your 

worst. With God in every second of time, we can and must faithfully reorient our lives in the 

days, months and years ahead.  As we continue to adapt to how we respond to our ongoing 

needs through the pandemic, it is clear that some things never change, God's love for all of 

us is constant! 

 

 

Your sister in Christ, Rev. Stephanie C. Flynn 
 

. 

 

SENIOR  LUNCH  MENU  FOR 

MEALS TO GO 

No meals-to-go served until April. For information about 
home delivered meals please call Paula at 978-652-5797. 
Hot meals are delivered 5 days a week. 
 
 

  



Two Important 35-Year Services 
 

   There are two big 35-year services to celebrate. Pastor Stephanie Flynn's 35 

years of ministry was celebrated at church on December 5 with exemplary 

tributes from three area ministers. We have been very blessed that 20 of those 

years have been served here in Phillipston. We are thankful for you, Stephanie.  

     The other service that we need to be thankful for hasn't been celebrated, but 

we hope it has been appreciated every month -- The Newsletter. 

    This Newsletter that you are reading is an outreach from the church. It is free 

and put in every mailbox in town. It is the community's communication and all 

groups are encouraged to submit news. 

 

Congratulations Bernie Malouin 
 

Selectman Bernie Malouin is the 2021 recipient of the Alphonse W. Chartier, Sr. 
Public Service Award. This Citizen of the Year Award was presented to him along 
with citations from the House of Representatives and the Senate on December 5 
to recognize and honor his many years of dedicated leadership and service to the 
town of Phillipston. 
 

Over $60 !!!!! 
Thanks to everyone who shopped on Amazon and entered Historical Society of Phillipston 

in Amazon Smile.  Your order gave .05% of your purchase to the Society at NO 

ADDITIONAL COST to you.  Last month's treasury statement included $68 from 

Amazon.  It's a free and phenomenal way to help the Historical Society.  Last year Amazon 

donated millions of dollars to charities.  Please use this site and pass the word on to your 

family and friends to be sure the Historical Society of Phillipston is  

a part of Amazon's generous outreach.  Once you start shopping with Amazon Smile, it will 

come up automatically when you put in an order and your donations will continue.  Thank 

you so much from your Historical Society. 
 

 
 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON  www.phillipston.com 
  February 2022 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS January 23

rd
  

For more info go to : www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 
 

  

http://www.phillipston.com/
http://www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf


Phillips Free Public Library 
Library Hours                                                                Board of Trustees Meeting: 
Tuesday 9-2pm                                                              Tues. January 4, 2022 at 6pm 

Wednesday 5-7pm                                                 

Saturday 9-1 pm           * masks required inside the library  

   

New Materials 
New books include: The Sea Glass Cottage by Rae Ann Thayne, The Becoming by Nora 

Roberts, Autopsy  by Patricia Cornwell, Flying Angels by Danielle Steel, These Precious 

Days: Essays by Anne Patchett, The Wish by Nicholas Sparks, Daughters of the Bride by 

Susan Mallery, Wish You Were Here by Jodi Picoult. Children’s books include: The 

Christmas Pig by JK Rowling, How to Catch an Elf by Adam Wallace, How to Draw 101 

Animals by Dan Green and Little Red Sleigh by Erin Guendelsberger 

 

Book & DVD sale 
Stop by and find a great book and movie for the price of a small donation… 

 

New Collection on Display Soon 
Stop by the library and be transported to a tropical destination!  Our display case will feature 

a selection from Carla Charter’s postcard collection..we’ve chosen some from warm & 

wonderful locations- to help get us through the winter!  Please call the library (978) 249-

1734 if you have something you’d like to share. 

 

 

 
  



  



  



  



  





  





 


